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Heller Files Amendments to S. 744 to Safeguard Nevada Tourism 

(Washington DC) – Today, U.S. Senator Dean Heller (R-NV) filed two additional amendments to the Immigration bill, S. 744, to protect Nevada’s recovering tourism industry. 

Amendment #1234: Requires the Department of Homeland Security (DHS) to submit a report on how DHS intends to implement a biometric entry/exit system for ten highest-volume airports. 
“For the sake of border security, it’s important that we understand who is entering the country and who is leaving it. At the same time, Nevada cannot afford to lose ground on its recovering tourism industry while the kinks of the biometric system are being worked out. This amendment allows airports to fully understand the demands and costs of the mandates included in the underlying bill,” said Senator Dean Heller. 

S. 744 requires airports with the greatest volume of international travelers to implement a biometric entry/exit system four years before any other ports of entry, including land and sea ports. 
To date, DHS has implemented a biometric exit system on a pilot program basis at a select number of airports.  This amendment simply ensures that airports, which will be required to comply with this mandate before any other port of entry, know how this system will be implemented, what resources may be necessary to ensure its success and how it will affect the flow of travelers.  
Amendment #1235: Requires DHS to develop a plan to reduce wait times at airports with the highest volume of international travelers. This amendment provides resources through travel fees in the bill to increase the number of Customs and Border Protection officers deemed necessary.

“Airports are already experiencing delays due to inadequate staffing of Customs and Border Protection officers. At the same time, it’s important that we process those visiting the country in a timely and secure manner. This amendment helps lessen prohibitive wait times by forcing DHS to identify and tackle problem areas before wait times get any longer,” said Senator Dean Heller.
International visitors traveling to and from Las Vegas’ McCarran airport have been experiencing significant wait times, largely due to the lack of Customs and Border Protection officers. 

The report mandated by this amendment will increase transparency about how CBP plans to staff these airports so that, ultimately, passengers are processed efficiently and officers are allocated appropriately at ports of entry.  

Earlier today, Senator Heller introduced amendment #1227, which expands the Southern Border Security Commission to include the southwestern state of Nevada. Click here to read more about that amendment. 
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